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WorkshopWorkshopWorkshopWorkshop----Designing Art QuiltsDesigning Art QuiltsDesigning Art QuiltsDesigning Art Quilts    

    

    

    
  
 

July               ( No meeting, no workshop) 
August 10:   Sandy Turner, “Birds in the Air” 
Sept 13:          Sharyn Craig, “Scrap Half Log Cabin” 
Oct 13:            Jane Sassaman, “Machine Appliqué” 
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 Members with  

Birthdays in 

JUNE 

please bring  

 cookies to the  

June 14 meeting! 

June SpeakerJune SpeakerJune SpeakerJune Speaker––––        

Lura Schwartz Smith 
This month we will have yet another excellent guest speaker and teacher.  
Lura Schwartz Smith comes from a background of illustration and graphic 
arts.  She transferred from what she calls "bad bed quilts" to art quilts in 
the 70's in an attempt to merge her art background with quilting tech-
niques.   

 Today she has won some of quilting's highest awards, including the 
"100 Best American Quilts of the 20th Century".  She was part of the "30 
Distinguished Quilt Artists of the World" exhibit in Tokyo in 2002. 

Her slide talk "Journey of an Art Quilter" is retrospective of the develop-
ment of her work over the years and details some of her recent techniques 
such as photocopying onto fabric and free-form curved machine piecing. .  

Reminder…….No meeting in July. 

Have a safe and happy Independence Day! 

 

We still have openings for our June Workshop, which will be presented 
by Lura Schwartz Smith . 

 I urge you to put yourself on the wait list for any of the classes you are 
interested in even if they are full.  I  almost always have last minute can-
cellations. 

Imagine the thrill or winning 250 fat quarters.  That is the number of fat 
quarters we want to collect and raffle at our Orange Grove Quilters Quilt 
show in September.  Please help us reach that goal by donating at least 
one fat quarter.  You could be the winner.  Tickets will go on sale soon. 
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Hope all of you ladies had a wonderful Mother’s Day. 

We had some “June Gloom”, in May, so hopefully June will bring sunshine! I love spring. It’s such a 
great time of year. Everything is so fresh and new and in bloom. It’s a breath of fresh air, pardon the 
pun.  Sunshine and Spring always  inspire me to be more creative! 

 Our guest speaker last month, Flavin Glover, was wonderful! Such a very interesting ,talented , 
down to earth lady and so easy to work with. It was a pleasure to have her with us. Her log cabin 
quilts are just great. It’s amazing how many quilts can be made from log cabins.  I heard sometime 
ago that there are about 7000 different ways to put a log cabin quilt together, she was proof of that ! 
Her workshop was great. We had lots of fun putting the different colors together to make our log 
cabin blocks. I was very proud that she wanted two of my blocks.  Made me feel very special.  We 
were pleased and honored to have her as a guest at our friendship group on Wednesday evening, 
she really enjoyed herself, and we enjoyed having her with us. 

Show & Tell emphasizes what talent we have in our guild.  It sparks lots of interest and ideas for our 
next quilts.  The range of these wonderful quilters shows the possibility for creativity.  The camarade-
rie that inspires our guild and friendship groups make us better quilters, we learn so much from each 
other and not to mention all the wonderful friends we have made over the years.  I want to thank 
Helen Williams for her great tip on making a copy of fabric from muslin.  She scanned a piece of fab-
ric that she couldn’t get anymore and printed in out on a piece of muslin.  Very ingenious I must say. 

Now that we are all inspired we can work on our auction quilts for our up coming quilt show in Sept.   

Our “Unsung Hero’s” were Cecilia Hosford and Gayle Wayne. Just two more gals that bring so much 
to our guild.  Stay tuned for our next heroines. 

My goodness,  half a year has gone by already, and I’m enjoying being your President so very much, 
it’s an honor & pleasure to serve you. 

Remember that we are dark in July, no guild meeting.  June  is no board meeting.  Next board meet-
ing will be July 28 at Nancy Post house.  Our guild meetings are : June 14, and Aug.9. 

Until we meet again!   

Quilting Hugs, CarolQuilting Hugs, CarolQuilting Hugs, CarolQuilting Hugs, Carol    

 

 

 

President’s Message 
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 May           June    

 Door Prizes        Birthdays 
 Leah’s 

 $10 Gift Cert   Ruth Ann Laws 

 Bunney Hutch 

   Fabric Pack   Linda Sackin 

   Fabric Pack   Donna Shaffer 

   Stencil Patterns  Lillian Rubright 

Tall Mouse 

 $15 Gift Cert   Cecilia Hosford 

Moore’s 

 Fat Quarter Pack  Donna Yorke 

 Fat Quarter Pack  June Brown 

 Fat Quarter Pack  Nan Lee 

 Fat Quarter Pack  Lisa Hsueh 

 M & L 

 $10 Gift Cert   Jeri Lopes 

 $10 Gift Cert   Sara Forster 

 Timeless Quilts 

 Fabric Pack   Betty Jean Wenner 

 Fabric Pack   Gale Licata 

Quilt Cupboard 

  Pattern    Mickey Phillips 

Material Possessions 

 $15 Gift Cert   Karen Williams 

 Fabric Pack   Bobbie Inglis 

Jenny’s 

 $10 Gift Cert   Bea Vieira 

 $10 Gift Cert   Lauretta  Gerritz 

 All Brands 

  Goodie Box   Anne Armstrong 

 Flying Geese    

  $10 Gift Cert   Carolyn Vieley  

  $10 Gift Cert   Doris Carmack 

  $10 Gift Cert   Sally McKibben 

  

  

June 4  Sylvia Kain 

June 8   Liz Kier 

June 8  Brit Pedersen 

June 10  Jane McCrumb 

June 11   June Brown 

June 11  Marlin Williams 

June 12  Kay Nance 

June 12   Joyce Oberle 

June 13  Susie Riegel 

June 15  Diana Parr 

June 15  Juanita Norsen 

June 17  Carol Bock   

June 19  Donna Shaffer 

June 21  Irene Haydik 

June 23  Susan Lutzke 

June 24  Helen Curnett 

June 24  Yvonne Williams 

June 25  Maybelle Larson 

June 25  Babs Raley 

June 26  Ginger Fajack  

June 26  Patricia West 

June 28  Bonnie Aborne 

June 28  Nancy Henry 

June 30  Karen Garrity 

June 30  Jacqueline Nolan 

Philanthropy 

It was good to be back.  There were 44 pillowcases 
turned in, 8 completed quilts and 3 tops.  I want to thank 
Carol Howerton for taking over my job for me.  She was 
over on Saturday and Sunday before the meeting putting 
tops together with batting and backings.  She had over 
40 kits ready to be quilted. She also sewed some backs 
for the veterans quilts so that Leslie can get them next 
month to be quilted. The friendship group The Friends 
that Bind sewed labels on all the completed quilts so that 
they are ready for giving them away next month.  Thank 
you all so much.         I am going to call Project Self Suf-
ficiency to pick up quilts next month and also Leslie 
Pruss to pick up the veterans quilts. The door prizes 
were won by Lynette Ashton gift certificate from Flying 
Geese, Joann Schaum Quilt Cupboard 3 balls yarn, 
Carol Howerton a fat pack from Material Possessions 
and Bea Vieira Leah's gift certificate.   
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 Opportunity Quilt  

 Good seeing all of you that used your FREE ADMISSION pass for the Orange County Quilt, Craft & Sewing 
Festival. Thank you goes to Juanita Norsen, Cecilia Hosford, Gayle Wayne, Carolyn Mohanty, Justine Gen-
tile, myself and others who helped to make our tickets sales successful at the festival.  

The guild needs support selling our opportunity tickets. Please sign up to help. Voluntaries are needed: 

Quilt Run, 10am-5 pm at Leah's in Orange, has graciously offered us  space to display/sale:  

      July 14 Friday - Mary Stockard           July 15 Sat - NEED HELP    

      July 16 sun - Ingrid G. Vigeant 714-538-0863      July 22 sat - NEED HELP 

Yorba Linda Historical Society Quilt Show:   

       Aug 5 NEED HELP       ? Linda Gray          Aug 6 NEED HELP   

 Friendship Groups --- **Four groups are requesting new members.  
    Cotton Patchers "closed"/no openings, meets 3rd Wed in morning. 

  ** Friends That Bind meets every wed 6pm Carol Clubhouse, HB: contact Carol Logue *82-840-5475  

  ** Group Therapy meets 3rd Thur, 10am-1pm, Leah's in Orange, Carol Bock 744-6358, 

          Marva Hitchcock 639-0631   

  ** Magnolia Bee's meets 1st Wed 9:30am, Pres Church, Magnolia@Adams, HB: 

    contact Eva Jamar 964-3028,  Nan Lee 968-2591 or Betty Jean Wenner 848-9049. 

  ** Sew Loose meets 3rd Fri 9:30am, rotate homes: contact Phyllis Lehmann FV 847-9872,  

   Ardith Endres GG  534-2444, or Sally Flatebo WM 894-4150.   

   Sew What's "closed"/no openings, meets 1st Wed   

     Guild members that are interested in joining a friendship group are: Ann and Sara Reed HB 842-
7264, Sally Kuck WM 893-0881, Ingrid Vigeant, Tustin 538-0863, Carol Munn Wm 894-5644, Corni 
Quinlivan YL 692-1237, Sherril Gerard OR 971-2463, Kathleen Greer HB 965-9985 and Glenna Tuomala 
WM 839-2229. If you have an opening in your group, or want to join a group, call the above numbers or con-
tact Mary Stockard 714-893-2502 to assist,    

Sunshine & Shadows 
We were all glad to see Bea at the Guild meeting and are glad that she's progressing very well. She's cer-
tainly an inspiration to us all.   Sally McKibben injured her foot while in Paducah and we wish her a speedy 
recovery.  She will have surgery May 16, so keep her in your thoughts. Several  of our members have had 
surgery this month and we wish them all a speedy recovery.  Phyllis Lehman ,Lorraine Jones and Ginny 
Jimerson have had surgery and would be appreciate your thoughts, prayers and cards.  

  A Sunshine note: Karen Powell has a new granddaughter and is certainly a proud grandma!  

 Please continue to let me know about any sunshine(births, graduations, weddings,etc)  or shadows.   
Happy quilting,  
 Linda GrayLinda GrayLinda GrayLinda Gray    

(714) 777-9354 or cnlgray@earthlink.net 

A big “thank you”, to all who have volunteered for the quilts show. We couldn't do it without you. For 
those of you who are still "thinking about it", do join us. You will be a part of a wonderful experience. See 
me or Nancy Post at the meeting or fill out the volunteer form and give it to us then. You can also e-mail 
me at Ibic@aol.com. Justine Gentile, volunteer chairman. 
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Show & Tell May 2006 

Cecilia Hosford Workshop projects 

   “Tangerine Dreams” 

Sally McKibben “Hula Girl”  and Ribbon  

Nancy Henry  “Honeybee”, “Arrow”, “ 

   “Crossroads” 

Kathy Harvey    “Black-eyed Susan” 

Linda Sackin  “Suzie Q”, “Tulip”  

Carol Howerton “Garden Lattice”  

Joann Schaum Patriotic Wallhanging 

              Tone White Workshop 

Denise Howard Cathy VB Class project 

Charlotte Lonnee “Stars Quilt” 

 

 

 

 

  

    

Hop On In... 

BUNNEY HUTCH QUILT N’ SEWBUNNEY HUTCH QUILT N’ SEWBUNNEY HUTCH QUILT N’ SEWBUNNEY HUTCH QUILT N’ SEW 

Invites you to see our large selection 
of  

Batiks, Flannels 4 Orientals 

• Quilting Notions, Books & classes for all levels—Piecing, Appliqué’ 

• JANOME Sewing Machines—excellent pricing! 

• Best deals on KOALA Sewing Furniture—FREE Delivery & Setup 

• Repair & Service of all makes/models of sewing machines 

 

4478 Cerritos Ave. Los Alamitos, CA 90720    714-226-9647  

Open Mon-Sat 10-6 & Sun 10-5 

 Visit us at www.bunneyhutch.com                   



 

 

 

 

School Supplies for Walking Shield  
Hi Everyone:  At our June meeting we will be collecting school supplies for the children 
on the Reservations that are served by Walking Shield.  Please take the time this month to 
pick up a few items and bring them to Guild with you.  Items needed include backpacks, 
pencils, notebooks, folders, erasers, rulers, paper, colored pencils, pens, scratch pads, 
scissors, calculators and any other supplies that children of all ages use in class.  
Questions:  Marie Blash @ 714.775.8004  

Opportunity Baskets-Quilt Show 

Dear Members:   Please bring new and/or unused 
items for the Opportunity Basket, that could be used 
to fill-up the baskets with any of the following themes: 
   
Baskets of quilt-related items ,Spa treatments ,Bath 
items, patterns, fat quarters ,quilt-related books (both 
instructional and novels) ,gift certificates, (theme 
parks, restaurants, nail or hair salons) get creative 
small quilting kits ,Christmas items ,Fall/Thanksgiving 
items, Country themed basket, Tea Candles ,Coffees 
Wine, Garden items ,Manly man items  . Other possi-
bilities are gift certificates from restaurants, nail sa-
lons, hair salons, etc.  Please feel free to use your 
imagination.   Thank you for your help.   Nancy Post 

Quilt Show Chair  
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Quilt in a Day –Bus Trip –July 24, 2006  
Thank you for your overwhelming response to our July trip to Quilt In A Day. It will be fun spending time and 
learning from Eleanor Burns. I understand the lunches are great too! 

Date:   July 24,2006 

Place:   Meet at church 

Time:   8:15, bus leaves 8:30a.m. 

Return:  Leaves San Marcas 2:30 back to church by 4:00p.m. 

Price:  $35 includes lunch 

*****Those who have yet to pay need to due so by the June meeting. Vacant spots will then be given to   
those on the waiting list. 

Any questions??? Call Norma Millett 949-673-9505 

I would like to thank  Carol Logue for selecting me as one of her “Unsung Heroes”. I feel very honored by the 
recognition. Our Guild has so many ladies who do  so many jobs behind the scenes. I wish each one could be rec-
ognized  for their efforts. 

Thank you Carol for honoring me,  Norma Millett 

Ways & Means 
Ginger Fajack rode to the rescue again this month. She is so gracious with her time and effort to help sell 
tickets for the ways and means table. Thanks Ginger! 

Eloise is in Colorado to visit her daughter. She did all the driving herself too. 

Our theme of May flowers worked very well. Thank you to one and all so generous with donations to the 
baskets. 

We earned $137 this month and Margaret Gritton and Bea Vieira were the lucky winners. Hope they get 
those seeds planted and enjoy watching them grow. 

Next month our theme is “Proud to be an American” so look for your red, white and blue and patriotic good-
ies to donate to the baskets. Our June meeting is on Flag Day. How cool is that?  

Sharon Hritz and Eloise Sadler 

Quilt Auction 
This year at the Quilt Show, we'll have a Live Auction instead of the Silent Auction. If you would like to 
make a quilt, wall hanging, table runner, placemats, etc., and donate it( them)  to the auction, please com-
plete the form enclosed in this newsletter and bring it to a Guild meeting or mail it to me (along with a 
photo). I'll also have the forms at the Guild meetings for you to complete and return. All donations are ap-
preciated.  You decide on a total donation or an 80/20 split. The choice is yours.   This is a large part of the 
show and is a big fundraiser for the Guild. Get together with some of your friends or members of your 
friendship group and make that quilt that everyone would love to own! If you have any questions about the 
auction, please don't hesitate to ask . Thanks!   Happy Quilting! Linda Gray        714 777-9354            
cnlgray@earthlink.net  

Looking for: Rodale Quilt Annual Series 

Call Sue Helms 562-698-6653 
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Auction Form 
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ORANGE GROVE QUILTER’S GUILD PRESENTS: 

“FALL FANTASY OF QUILTS 2006 

 

Friday, September 29. 2006  10:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M. 

Saturday, September 30, 2006         9:30 A.M. to 4:30 P.M. 

Our Featured Quilter will be our own talented and award winning, Fairy Earnest, who will have a 
special exhibit of her beautiful collection of hand appliquéd, hand quilted, award-winning quilts. 

A Merchant Mall with many of your favorite vendors. 

We will be showcasing contemporary and traditional quilts, wearable art and the newest Hoffman 
Challenge. 

Admission also includes a “Live Auction” with many beautiful quilts which are homemade and some 
hand quilted by the very talented members of our quilt guild.  The auction will be held at 1:00 P.M. on 
Saturday. 

Lots of fun …..Door Prizes each day! 

Opportunity Baskets drawing on each day of the show! 

 

Tickets:    Presale Tickets $5 Includes both days 

  At Door : Tickets  $7 Includes both days 

Husbands and Children under 10 are free 

FREE PARKING 

 

Our goal is to have 150-200 beautiful quilts for our show.  Any member will be able to enter more 
than one quilt, as space allows.  Please contact JoAnn Schaum, Quilt Acquisition Chairperson, if you 
have any questions about quilt entries.  (see entry form in this newsletter) 

 

We also need lots of volunteers to work in the show.  Please volunteer to do one or more of the jobs.  
Contact Justine Gentile, Volunteer Chairperson  (see separate entry form in this newsletter). 

 

For the live auction on Saturday, we will need quilts, wall hangings, table runners, placemats, baby 
quilts, laps quilts and wearable art. There will be an 80% to the guild; 20% to the maker of the 
amount winning bid for the quilt. The live auction will be held on Saturday, at 1PM.  Our own Dianne 
Hoffman has agreed to be the auctioneer. 

 

Presale tickets will be available beginning at the June meeting, or call me.  If you have any other 
questions, ideas, etc., please do not hesitate to contact me.  Our quilts shows are always very spe-
cial, due to the wonderful efforts of our membership.  Let’s keep up the good work!   

Happy Quilting, 

Nancy Post 

weposts@earthlink.net 

562-431-7494 
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QUILT SHOW ENTRY FORM 

ORANGE GROVE QUILT GUILD 

“Fall Fantasy in Quilts” 

ORANGE COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS, 

September 29 & 30, 2006 

 

Please bring completed forms to OGQG meeting or mail to: Joann Schaum, 9442 Power Drive, Huntington Beach, CA 
92646

 

 

Circle each entry in order of preference:   1   2   3   4   5   6 
Circle category:     Quilt     Wall Hanging    Antique Quilt     Wearable Art 

Quilt maker's)__________________________________________________________________ 

 
Owner:_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Name or Pattern, Quilt, or Garment:_________________________________________________ 

Quilt Size:  Width:_____________ Length:______________  Color:___________________ 
 

Techniques: (Please check all that apply.) 

Hand Pieced_________________________ Machine Pieced____________________________ 
Hand Appliquéd______________________ Machine Appliquéd_________________________ 

Hand Quilted________________________ Machine Quilted____________________________ 

Whole Cloth Hand Quilted______________ Whole Cloth Machine Quilted_________________ 
Back Art (Explain Briefly)_______________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Pattern or design source:________________________________________________________ 

Information about the item:______________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

QUILT DISPLAY AGREEMENT:  Quilts must have a 4” sleeve and all entries must have a label.  Entries must be 
made or owned by members of the Orange Grove Quilt Guild.  Delivery and pickup are the responsibility of the owner.  

Items must be delivered to the Aug. or Sept. Guild meeting, or taken to one of the three responsible person before Sep-

tember 27.  The three people who have agreed to take deliveries are:  Linda Gray, 20633 Via Jardin, Yorba Linda; Joann 

Schaum, 9442 Power Dr, Huntington Beach; and Ruth Ann Laws, 7815 15th St., Westminster.  A receipt for each item 
will be given when turned in.  Quilts must be picked up after the show closes on Saturday, 9/30/06 between 5:30 and 

6:30pm.  Items will not be returned without the return receipts.  Only those on the takedown committee are permitted to 

remove quilts from the display. 

Every effort will be made to display submitted items with loving care.  Please check your homeowner’s insurance policy 
to be sure you quilt or garment is covered for unforeseen problems. 

The undersigned maker/owner understands the above conditions and agrees to release OGQG from any liability from 
any claim for damage or loss resulting from the loan of any quilt show item. 

Signed: _____________________________________ Date:____________________________ 

Address: ____________________________________________________________________ 

Phone: _____________________________ E-Mail: __________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

The deadline for entries is August 23, 2006.  Please 
complete an entry form for each item you plan to show.  The en-
tries are limited to quilts, wall hangings, antique quilts and wear-

able art.  A color photo of the item must be included with each 

entry form.  The article does not have to be completed when the 

photo is taken. 
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Round Robin—June “Round Two”! 
Please bring your Round Robin to guild and get your next block to work on. Hand them over to 

 Cecilia and we will swap them around ready to redistribute them at the break. (You may include 
some of the fabric you used along with the block.). Problems? Questions/ call Cecilia 840-1423 
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QUILT SHOW VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 

 
White gloves: works in areas where quilts and wearable art are displayed, answering questions and 
showing details of items. Time will be spent standing and walking around. Seating available. 
 
Set up: helps set up quilts and wearable art. Bring stools, ladders. Male help will be appreciated.  
 
Take down:  remove quilts and other displays. Disassemble items as needed. Bring step stools and 
ladders. Return quilts and wearable art to owners. Male help will be appreciated. 
 
Opportunity baskets: put baskets together, set up, and sell tickets. Seating available. 
 
Opportunity quilts: sell tickets. Seating available. 
 
Admissions: sell tickets, collect tickets, stamp hands, collect door prize tickets. Seating available. 
 
Live auction:  assist auctioneer, show item , keep records.  
 
Shift times  
 Thursday, Sept.28 Friday, Sept.29  Saturday,Sept.30    Saturday, Sept,30      
    Set up  10-11:30             9:30-11:00               Take down 
               8:30 AM  11:30-1:00              11-12:30                   4:30 
    1:00-3:00              12:30-2:30 
    3:00-5:00               2:30-4:30 
 
You won’t want to miss out on the opportunities to be a part of a Fantastic Quilt Show!   
Please fill out the form below and put it in the volunteer box on the stage at guild or e-mail your 
choices to IBIC@AOL.COM.  There will also be a chance for you to sign up at the June and August 
meeting. Sign up for as many areas and times as you wish.  Be sure and print clearly. If you want to 
work where needed, leave the position line blank but fill in the others and we will slot you in where 
you are needed most. We all need to work together to make this the Greatest Quilt Show Ever!  Thank 
you! 
 
VOLUNTEER FORM 
 
 
NAME ______________________________________________________________ 
 
Telephone number ____________________________________________________ 
 
E-MAIL _____________________________________________________________ 
 
 
POSITION______________________________________________ 
 
DAY ___________________________________________________ 
 
TIME__________________________________________________ 
  
 
 
 
 
 


